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ASX Announcement 
29 June 2023 
 

Change of CFO 
Atrum Coal Limited (ASX: ATU) (Atrum or the Company) announces that the Company’s CFO, Mr Jayram 
Hosanee, has resigned effective from 1 July 2023. 

The Company would like to thank Mr Hosanee for his service to the Company since his appointment in May 
2017 and wishes him well in his future endeavours.  

The Company also advises that Patricia Penney has been appointed as CFO effective from 1 July 2023 and the 
terms of her appointment align with the Atrum’s ongoing cost optimization measures. Patricia Penney is a 
Chartered Professional Accountant (CPA, CA) with over 20 years of accounting and audit experience.  Patricia 
is currently the Interim CFO for Fortune Minerals Limited, a Canadian exploration and mining Company.  
Patricia has been in this position since June 2020, and prior to that she was the Controller, and has been with 
Fortune Minerals Limited for 10 years.  Prior to joining Fortune, she worked at Caceis Canada Ltd., an asset 
servicing and fund administration company, as a Senior Manager. 

Groundhog and Panorama Update 
Atrum has been undertaking a strategic review of its Groundhog and Panorama Anthracite Assets located in 
northern British Columbia, Canada, and will seek proposals for a potential divestment of those assets. 
 
This ASX release was authorised by the Atrum Coal Board.
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